Regular Meeting

June 10, 2013

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on June 10, 2013 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell. Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by Emmons to approve the May minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

Motion was made by Larson, seconded by T Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $39,274.45. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

Old Business: 

Ross advised the board that the street lighting contract would need to be renewed. Larson made a motion, seconded by Meurer to renew the street lighting contract with Constellation for two years. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

New Business:

Ross discussed the proposed changes to the watermain project. T Balch made a motion, seconded by Emmons to accept the additional easement costs of $15,506, realign Western and Killmer at a cost of $2,240 and on IL Route 38 hook into new 10” watermain with 6” extension to the fire hydrant in front of Ruth Ciccarelli’s at 410 N 1st Street in the amount of $9,600 for a total of $27,346. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried.  
Ross told the board he would like all committees to meet this month.
Meurer scheduled a Community Economic Development meet for Monday, June 17, 2013 at 7 P.M. at 810 Main Street
Ross reported he had been asked to have a 4-way stop at Main Street and Douglas Avenue and asked the street committee to meet with Chief Farringer to discuss it.
Ross said that metal roofs were doable on the two sewer buildings but had not gotten pricing on it.
Ross informed the board that the Illinois Department of Public Health was asking for changes on the recirculation system on the splash pad.
Ross said hats off to the summer celebration for a good job and great fireworks. Farringer said the festival was a success and that nothing had gotten out of hand.
Chief Farringer reported that he had gotten a grant form Monsanto for a new communications system for the squad car. His monthly police report listed 224 hours worked, 84 gallons fuel, 1680 miles, 2-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 1-criminal offense reports, 11-public services, 15-traffic enforcements, and no fines were not listed on the report. 
Van Dam introduced the Prevailing Wage Ordinance, Estimated Revenue and Budgeted Expenditures for fiscal year 2013-2014.
Van Dam asked the board to determine if the amount allocated for the Bridge Loan for the Splash Pad project should be transferred to the Investment Fund or held in the Money Market account for distribution when needed. The board elected to keep the $117, 500 in the Money Market account and invest the rest.
Larson scheduled a park meeting for Thursday, June 13, 2013 at 6:00 P.M. at the Village Hall.
T Balch made a motion, seconded by O’Dell to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes- D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried.  8:20 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
